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o Make changes to products. Mandatory tariff reassignment may create risk for
retailers, both in terms of managing changes to products and dealing with customers
concerning the changes;

o Make changes to systems. For example, any network reassignment linked to an
introduction of "smart" (Time of Use) meters may require significant changes to
retailer systems; and

o Inform customers of the changes, including, as mentioned above, gaining any
customer consent to changing the product they are currently on.

Alinta understands that transition arrangements were adopted in other jurisdictions when 
implementing NECF and considers this should be the case for the SWIS. These included: 

• Establishing an approach to tariff reform that is market-led. Mistakes in some jurisdictions
have shown the importance to customers of a retailer-led approach;

• Requiring Western Power to provide evidence of the need for any changes to the existing
tariff structure;

• Enabling retailers to continue tariff negotiations with the network operator on the customer's
behalf; and

• Recognising that there are winners and losers associated with any change. For example, any
network tariffs aimed at shifting a customer's consumption may result in some low-income
(vulnerable) customers paying more for their electricity due to a limited ability to shift
consumption to align with new tariff structures.

Additionally, Alinta recommends that the relevant subsidiary legislation should also outline: 

• That any additional costs incurred by retailers resulting from changes in network tariffs can
be passed through via retail contracts (including if Western Power restructures its existing
tariffs); and

• Appropriate side restrictions on Western Power's tariff setting should be employed, as was
the case in South Australia.

More broadly, Alinta considers that to ensure a seamless transition to the new arrangements there 
should be full transparency with respect to any changes to the existing tariff structures that Western 
Power is intending to make. To this end, Western Power needs to work closely with retailers to 
ensure a smooth transition under any proposed changes to network tariffs. Alinta however notes that 
its preference would be for Western Power to not make any changes to its tariff structure at this time 
so as to avoid some of the issues outlined. 

If you have any questions concerning this submission please contact Catherine Rousch.

Yours sincerely 

Michelle Shepherd 

General Manager Regulatory & Government Affairs 
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